
SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION 
WINSIDE, NEBRASKA 
SEPTEMBER 27, 2016 

 
Commander Arlin Kittle called the meeting to order with 4 members present 
(Arlin Kittle, Bud Neel, Gene Jensen and Darin Greunke) and led the salute to the flag.  Gene 
Jensen offered prayer.  A moment of silence was observed for the 
POW/MIA’s and forefathers.  Cmdr. Kittle led the members in the Pledge of 
Allegiance and the SAL Preamble. 
 
Bud Neel read the minutes of the August meeting and minutes were 
approved as read. 
 
Kevin Andersen had provided a copy of the treasurer’s report and Cmdr. 
Kittle read the report:    Darin Greunke moved to approve the report, Gene 
Jensen seconded, motion passed.  Benevolent checking account: no 
change, no motion to approve.  Benevolent Savings account Gene Jensen 
moved to approve the report, Darin Greunke seconded, motion passed. 
 
Committee reports: 
--Football Oct 7, 6:30 Darin, Bud Arlin and Jim 
--52 Gun, no report.  Will depend on election in 2016 on prize distribution. 
 
Sick Call:  Roger Wurdeman- 
               Virgil Rohlff 
               Brady Frahm 
 
Brian Greunke will be re-enlisting 
 
Unfinished business: 
--Jeep tires-Dan Jaeger or Brady Frahm.  We think the rims Brady has do fit 
out Jeep.  Need more information. 
--T shirts are on hold 
--State Fair attendees were Kevin & Mary Andersen, Bud and the Jeep 



 
New Business: 
--Fundraiser, Sunday, Nov 6, 10 AM-1 PM, Fish Fry and Homemade ice 
cream, potato salad, coleslaw and baked beans (Bud).  Drinks will be 
coffee, pink? Lemonade, water.  We will need to check list of items used at 
last fish fry.  Need fryers, oil, ice cream ingredients and flyers (Bud) and 
newspaper ads. 
--Membership-Bud read list of names we need to renew. 
--Sunday, October 23, 11AM-2PM, at Laurel Legion Post, the District 3 
Fundraiser of Soup & Sandwiches will be held.  There will be a silent 
auction, bake sale and split the pot. 
--Darin Greunke was at Broken Bow Shoot, State High School Silhouette 
Championships.  There were 3 kids from Wayne County in attendance.  Of 
the 79 shooters, Wayne County had 1st place Open Team; 1st place Class B 
Male and 1st place Male.  Congratulation to the kids, GOOD JOB! 
 
Next meeting will be October 25 at 7 PM. 
Gene Jensen offered benediction. 
 
Cmdr. Kittle closed the meeting.  


